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INSPECTION SUMMARY 
 

The inspection occurred onsite on the following date(s): October 16-20, 2023. 
 
One intake was inspected on related to concerns from the home's Family Council. 

 
 

The following Inspection Protocols were used during this inspection: 

Residents’ and Family Councils 
Infection Prevention and Control 

 

INSPECTION RESULTS 
 
WRITTEN NOTIFICATION: Family Council 
NC #001 Written Notification pursuant to FLTCA, 2021, s. 154 (1) 1. 
Non-compliance with: FLTCA, 2021, s. 66 (3) 
 
The licensee has failed to ensure that when the Family Council (FC) advised the licensee of concerns or 
recommendations about the operation of the home, they responded to the FC in writing within 10 days 
of receiving the advice. 
 
Rationale and Summary 
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The FC sent a letter requesting the home provide them with financial reports.  
 
The home’s Chief Executive Officer (CEO) responded to the request for financial reports in writing with a 
letter back to the FC 45 days late. 
 
The home’s policy verified that responses to the FC were to be within 10 days but failed to indicate the 
responses needed to be in writing.  
 
The CEO verified they were delayed in responding to the request for financial reports from the FC.    
 
The home’s failure to ensure that the FC’s request for financial reports was responded to in writing with 
10 days presented no risk to the residents of the home.  
 
Sources: FC Meeting Minutes; The home’s policy titled “Family Council” approved on October 19, 2018; 
Letter from the CEO to the FC; Interview with the CEO. [609] 
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